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1. APPLICATION SITE AND LOCALITY 

1.1. The application relates to Phase 1a of Bicester Gateway Business Park. Planning permission was granted by 16/02586/OUT for Phase 1 of the allocated site Bicester 10 for a hotel (Phase 1a) and employment space within class B1 up to 14,972sqm (Phase 1b). Phase 1a (the hotel site) has been granted reserved matters approval (17/02557/REM). 
2. DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT

2.1. The application seeks to discharge planning condition 16 of 16/02586/OUT. This is a phased condition seeking an impact study on the existing water supply infrastructure relating to that phase. The study was to determine the magnitude and timing of any new additional capacity required in the system and a suitable connection point. The reason for the imposition of the condition was to ensure that the water supply infrastructure has sufficient capacity to cope with the additional demand from the development. 

3. RELEVANT PLANNING HISTORY

3.1
The relevant planning history is predominantly the original application that granted permission for the site – 16/02586/OUT and the reserved matters permission for the hotel (17/02557/REM). 
4. RESPONSE TO CONSULTATION

4.1
Thames Water have responded and initially advised that due to the application being made to discharge the condition as a whole and the information accompanying the application relating to the hotel phase only as well as it not being an impact study, they did not consider the condition could be discharged. Subsequently, the applicant updated their submission documents to confirm their submission related to phase 1a only. Thames Water then confirmed that the condition could in fact be cleared as a whole for the whole of the phase 1 of Bicester Gateway Business Park. 
5. APPRAISAL

5.1 The application does not provide an impact study on the water supply infrastructure, however a letter is provided from Thames Water to Red Engineering Design Ltd which confirms that their modelling shows sufficient capacity for the development and that it can be served by a mains extension to the 125mm main adjacent to the garden centre on Oxford Road without immediate impact to their network. 
5.2 As above, Thames Water has confirmed they have no objection to the clearance of the condition based on the information submitted. Given this, as well as confirmation that the application relates to phase 1a (the hotel) only, it is considered that there is no reason not to discharge planning condition 16 for phase 1a as recommended below. 
	6. RECOMMENDATION
That Planning Condition 16 be discharged for phase 1a only as the letter from Thames Water to RED Engineering Design Ltd dated 10 April 2019 confirms that modelling shows sufficient water supply capacity for the development and the site can be served via a mains extension without immediate impact to their network. It has therefore been demonstrated that there is sufficient water supply capacity to cope with the additional demand from this phase of the development. 
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